
Mikki Huntsman <huntsmanm@reno.gov>

Concern from a Ward 5 resident


Jenny Brekhus <brekhusj@reno.gov> Wed, Sep 7, 2022 at 2:06 PM
To: Mikki Huntsman <huntsmanm@reno.gov>
Cc: Karl Hall <hallk@reno.gov>

Hi Mikki -


as follow up to my email message, a Ward 5 resident called me about an hour ago and said that he saw
information on the WC Voter Registrar database that Kathleen Taylor voted in the June 2022 primary as a Ward
1 resident.  I am not aware of the factuality of this, but am passing it on as people keep reaching out.


best,

jb




